Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

August 09, 2011
Cherry opened the meeting at 10:30AM.

The following officers and directors elect were present: Cherry Baumbusch, Glenn Yarborough, Jan Auerbach, Bob Rosenbaum, Dale Lazar, Carmen Martinez, Steve Swift, and Celia Ford.   Paul Frank participated by conference call.

A quorum was present soon after the meeting started and before any votes were taken.

The minutes of the July, 2011 meeting were approved.

Cherry reported for Lynn Heinrichs, Treasurer.  Lynn is doing well after surgery.

Cherry passed out a quarterly budget for the rest of the year, excluding any fundraising or charitable giving.    The budget shows that all of the club’s administrative expenses will be covered, with a slight surplus, with the funds raised through the dues and meal payments.  The money raised through fundraising will be given to the McLean Rotary Foundation for funding the club’s service projects.  Dues statements have been mailed, and Glenn will begin contacting members who have not paid as soon as Lynn and Christian finish updating the billing records on ClubRunner.  Paul Frank called during the meeting and participated by conference call.  Paul stated that he would not be able to chair Monte Carlo without a Silent Auction and Sponsorship chair.  Dana will not chair the auction, but will help in a supportive role.  Cherry is trying to reach Doug MeGill about chairing the sponsor committee.  Glenn will make an announcement at the lunch today asking for a Monte Carlo co-chair, auction and sponsor chairs.  The possibility of dropping out of Monte Carlo and raising funds through direct solicitation of the membership was discussed, and negated.  At this late date, it would not be wise to drop out and leave the other participating clubs in the lurch.  The decision must be made by December 31 whether to participate in Monte Carlo again next year.   Paul thanked everyone and disconnected from the meeting. 

Service Committee Report – Steve Swift

Steve circulated the list of service project requests that he has received from the members.  Funding request of approximately $4-$5,000 need immediate attention.  Jan said that the McLean Rotary Foundation should have enough money in the account to cover these immediate requests, until money is raised through fundraising, beginning with Monte Carlo in September and including member quarterly contributions to the current account.   The funding process was discussed, and it was pointed out that Cherry, although not on the joint grant committee, is an ex officio of all club committees and as such, may attend the grant committee meetings.  Steve, Jan and Cherry will meet soon to go over the proposed projects. 
President-Elect Report - Jan Auerbach

-Jan will give the club assembly next week going over the website admin page.  

-The Chocolate Festival is scheduled for January 29, and the McLean Community Center has waived the hall rental fee of $1,000.  

-The Homestretch DSG grant now has 11 clubs joining in, reducing the amount needed by McLean Rotary to $100.  

-Jan suggested that the board review club members for their potential to serve on club committees and in volunteer positions.  A date will be set for the board to meet again for the review within the next couple weeks.

-Jan will work on PR with Glenn. 

Administration Report – Carmen Martinez

-Carmen is working with her committee to regularize the process of meeting support for Celia.  Vance undertook the task of recruiting teams to do the weekly sergeant at arms chores.  This process and volunteer component needs to be coordinated through Carmen so there is no duplication in recruitment of volunteers.  

-The Clubrunner newsletter is working well.  

Sergeant at Arms – Celia Ford
Celia and Richard are working together with Carmen to implement the new wand/badge

Check-in process.  It is very difficult with some badges not having labels on the back, not knowing what badges have been processed correctly, and whether the attendance records are correct.  For now, they are using double recording, written and wand.  Celia will be gone for two weeks, and has teams set up in her absence.
Membership Report – Bob Rosenbaum
-Bob reported that Fred is doing a very good job.  Evo Bistro went well.

-Steve Richardson is a prospective new member who has attended several meetings.  

-David Coyle is resigning, although his resignation letter has not been received yet. His resignation is mostly due to his business circumstances.    

-Jamie Bleakley resigned effective July 1, due to his job location.

-Alan Greilsamer is in the process of transferring to a club closer to his home and work.

-Bob and Fred are reviewing the member list this fall.

Next Meeting

The next regular meeting of the Board will be on September 13 at 10:30 AM.  For the time being, board meetings will begin at 10:30, unless otherwise noted in the agenda mailed prior to the meeting.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at noon.

Respectfully submitted,

Cherry Baumbusch, 

Recording for Dale Lazar, Secretary

